
 
Governing Board Meeting of December 16, 2024 

The Contra Costa Community College District (4CD) Governing Board conducted a regular 
meeting on Monday, December 16, 2024, beginning at 5:00 p.m., followed by closed session, 
and continuation of public session at 6:00 p.m. 

Administration of Oath of Office and Annual Organizational Meeting 
After they were administered the Oath of Office, the Governing Board welcomed new member 
Diana Honig (Ward 2) and incumbent Fernando Sandoval (Ward 5).  The annual organizational 
meeting was held, and the following slate of officers was selected for December 2024 to 
December 2025: 
 
 President:  Andy Li 
 Vice President: Diana Honig 
 Secretary:  Fernando Sandoval 
 
Purchasing Agreements 
Among agreements approved, the Governing Board approved the new agreements listed below. 

• Diablo Valley College (DVC) will work with the Mount Diablo Unified School District  
to provide reimbursement for instructors of the Dual Enrollment Program; 

• Contra Costa Health Services will provide sexually transmitted infection testing and an 
education program Districtwide; and 

• food recovery services will be provided at Los Medanos College (LMC) as it relates to 
California Senate Bill 1383. 
 

College Out-of-State Field Trips 
The Governing Board approved travel costs for five out-of-state field trips Districtwide, which  
cover a variety of topics.  Contra Costa College students will participate in musical and NASA High 
Power Rocket competitions; DVC students will enter a speech and debate competition and tour 
various college campuses around Washington, D.C.; and LMC students will attend a national 
student advocacy conference. 
 
Governing Board and Academic Calendars 
Approval was given for 2025-26 and 2026-27 Governing Board meeting dates. The 2026-27 
Academic Calendar was also approved. 

Tentative Agreement between 4CD and United Faculty (UF) 
The Governing Board gave approval to this Agreement, which was ratified by a majority of voting 
members.  It is the result of negotiations between 4CD and UF to close collective bargaining for 
2024-25. 
 

 
THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON 
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 15, 2025, AT 6:00 P.M. 

 

Andy Li, President (Ward 4) • Diana Honig, Vice President (Ward 2) • Fernando Sandoval, Secretary        
(Ward 5) • John E. Márquez (Ward 1) • Rebecca Barrett (Ward 3) • Halena Neyazi, Student Trustee 
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